
 February 4, 2021 
 
      
Local Union 78     
Its Officers and Members 
11-17 43rd Avenue  
Long Island City, NY  11101 
 
Re:    Termination of Supervision - Local Union 78, Long Island City, New York 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters: 
   
Upon the recommendation of Vice President and Eastern Regional Manager Raymond 
M. Pocino, I am lifting the Supervision over Local Union 78, Long Island City, New 
York, and restoring its autonomy effective February 5, 2021.  Supervision is being lifted 
as a result of the achievements and progress made to protect the Local Union as an 
institution, preserving its integrity and stability, restoring democratic procedures, 
preserving its status as a bargaining representative and preserving general operational 
stability.   
 
The Supervisor will relinquish control over the affairs, assets and property of Local Union 
78.  Upon the termination of Supervision, the officers of Local Union 78 will be those in 
office at that time, including both those elected at the last regular election of officers and 
those holding office by nature of appointment to fill vacancies.  In the event there are 
vacancies, the Executive Board shall fill those positions pursuant to Uniform Local Union 
Constitution Article VI, Section 3(m).  These officers will remain in office until the 2021 
elections. 
  
The officers of Local Union 78 are instructed to distribute this notice to members of Local 
Union 78 through whatever means the Local Union normally uses to communicate with 
its members.  You are also directed to post a copy in a conspicuous place in the Local 
Union’s office. 
 
Confident that the Supervision has served its purpose to strengthen Local Union 78 and 
extending my best wishes, I am 
 
     Fraternally yours, 
           
  
    
 
      TERRY O’SULLIVAN   
     General President 
 
 
/mmt 
 
cc:   Eastern Regional Office 
        Mason Tenders District Council of Greater New York 
        Mr. Pawel Gruchacz, Deputy Supervisor, Local Union 78  
 


